November 7, 1990

A Guild Board meeting was held at the home of Susan Cochran to discuss current Guild business. Present were Carol Boyce, Sandi Globus, Colby Kline, Jan Inouye, Maggie Godwin, Judy Gorrindo, Zetta Hanna, Carol Ludwig, Rebecca Mealy, Marty Frolli, Sherrie Collins, Margaret Kocimski, Marge Hall and Susan Cochran.

Carol began the meeting by announcing that a book sale was to be held at the Goleta Library on November 10th to benefit the library.

Jan encouraged all to attend the "Wrapped in Glory" exhibit at The L.A. County Museum put together by Sandi Fox and on display through the end of November. The museum is closed on Mondays.

Jan passed around the new Hoffman challenge fabric which is part of the Painted Desert collection #4511 in Burgundy. The quilts accepted for the challenge can be no more than 160 inches all around. The rules will be posted for all members. Harriet Berk won a prize in the 1990 challenge and will have her quilt join the national touf. There will now be a C collection consisting of quilted clothing as well as the touring a and B collection. Jan will look into this as a possible future program. — The clothing

Also, Jan passed a flyer advertising a new book from Jean Ray Laury entitled "No Dragons On My Quilt" which she will have available for sale,

Some discussion ensued about the renumeration to speakers from within the Guild. It was motioned and passed that it be kept to a \$25.00 gift certificate from Chaucer.s or similar store. In the future a contract will be used for both member and non-member speakers. The Board will meet at the Good Earth for dinner with Rosalind Perry at 5:15 on Wednesday.

The November meeting will be at General Researh and the December meeting will be back at the Goleta library. The Dec. meeting will be the Christmas party to which Guild members will be bringing a 1/2 yd. fabric wrapped to exchange. The quilts for the Battered Women's Shelter will be presented at that time. Raffle tickets will be available at both the November and December meeting for the Angel quilt put together coortesy of Judy Gorrindo.

In February the Speaker's Quilt put together by Jan will be auctioned off. It will be comprised of signatures from each of our speakers during the past year, Mary Ellen's Hearts and some marblelized fabric. Tickets for that quilt will be available for purchase in Jan and Feb.

Those needing time to speak at the next meeting include:
Judy -- Angel quilt
Norah -- Museum Quilt Show
Jane M. --- satellitte groups
Jan --- Signature Quilt; L.A. County Museum show
Rebecca --- Goleta Valley Days
Zetta --- Elections

Carol --- Hoffman challenge; special announcement about Laurie having her quilt in the A.Q.S. engagement calendar

The agenda for the Nov. meeting will have Zetta call for any further nominations for 1991 officers from the floor and to handle the elections. The new officers will be introduced at the December meeting.

Sandi attended the Simi Valley Quilt show and obtained some ideas for our own quilt auction. She located an a uctioneer who is willing toome from Fullerton for the Museum auction. Small quilts only will be auctioned. The size is 36 x 36 or a maximum of 140 inches all around. The auction quilts are due by April 15th. The proceeds of each quilt will be 40% to the quilter, 30% to the Guild and 30% to the Museum Auxilliary.

Sandi also mentioned that several quilt shops in Camarillo will give a 10% discount to our Guild emmbers. Discussion followed about inserting the business cards of the Quilt shops in the newsletter. It would be on a space available basis. It could also be included on the roster.

Maggie passed copies of the Block of the Month called presents. There will also be a Grand Prize Drawing for those who participated each month in the block drawing. When?

Judy will obtain raffle tickets for the drawing on the Angel Quilt from Denise Clark

Rebecca washed the white gloves purchased and used at G.V. Days Quilt sho and returned them to Carol for storage until the spring Museum show. She reported a lack of cooperation from the Community center and no publicity for the show from the director. It will be brought up in Jan whether or not to continue this show.

Marty suggested that our community service project next year might be making baby quilts for Villa Majella - a home for unwed mothers.

Marge Hall will present the quilts to the Battered Women's Shelter early in the December meeting. The quilts will be on display for all to see. One quilts will be given to a representative of the Battered Women's group and the rest delivered later.

Zetta proesented a photo album of Quilt pictures from the Guild. It was approved to allocate \$25.00 to her for her expenditures.

Margaret suggested as the Guild grows is size, perhaps the Board meeting could be held in the library and the general meeting continue at General Research. Jan will look into the possibilities of utilizing either the large or small meeting room on the first Wednesday of the month.

Carol brought up a further solicitation from the Library Friends. Since we had already sent a donation a zerox copy of it will be sent to the group. In January solicitaion for Gingher scissors order will be held. Carol also mentioned that a local artist, Jean Marie Seaton gives workshops on marbelizing fabric and may be a possibility for a speaker next year

Rebecca mentioned another local person - Linda Raffi in Montecito who does a show persenting her own antique she is currently doing it to raise money for the Breast Cancer Assn. Mellody Bolley is the contact person for locating this speaker's address.